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October 11, 2021

Ventura County Board of Supervisors
800 S. Victoria Avenue

Ventura, CA

Cc: Ventura County Sheriff

Re: VCSO’s Collaboration with ICE & Related Immigration, BOS 10/12
Dear Supervisors:

The present, dangerous situation at the border has been exacerbated by actions taken by state and federal

government. California state legislation and Biden Administration policies have encouraged increased illegal
immigration, often causing serious harm, and even death, to the migrants themselves. Enforcement of immigration laws
and deterrents of illegal immigration is an important part of an appropriate solution.

The city of Ventura should contact California legislators and ask them to repeal SB54, The TRUST Act, and the TRUTH Act.

Signed,

Ric Oberlink
Executive Director of CAPS
www.capsweb.org

Toby Nicole White
Chief Operating Officer
Californians for Population Stabilization (CAPS)






